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July 12, 2000

Memorandum

To: Douglas K. Morris, Superintendent of Shenandoah National Park
From: Ray Herrmann

Subject: 1999 Annual Report

Enclosed for your information is the 1999 Annual Report of the Watershed Ecosystem Research and
Monitoring Program. It catalogs our activities during 1999 and reflects the current focus of each site. Of
note is our shift towards domination by global issues, required by budget considerations and the downsizing
required by continued budget reductions. I hope this information is useful to you and your staff.

We thank you for your interest and your past and current support. [ hope that ongoing cooperation will
continue to support NPS resources management.
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